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Recreation Advisory Board Minutes
November 18, 2013
DRAFT

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Lonnie Robinson, Chairman.  

Present: Lonnie Robinson, Marshall Sayer, Bob Frye, Bill Granger, Robby Johnson, Steve Wehunt.
Staff Present:  Jim Owens
Chairman’s Report:  Lonnie Robinson mentioned that we should limit coaching only one team in the sports programs administered by the county unless we are in a bind and need someone to coach two teams.  Mr. Robinson also mentioned the work load on the Recreation Department staff with the current number of parks.  With addition of additional parks, Mr. Robinson suggests the county look at the positions recommended in the Long Range plan and consider filling two of those positions to handle the increased work load.  Chairman Robinson recommended that park staff continue to look for safety issues in the parks.  Mr. Robinson suggested the board adopt, or look into, a Zero-Tolerance policy for conduct in the park.  Bob Frye added we take each situation as it arises.
Member’s Reports:  Marshall Sayer recommended that all coaches who want to take a team to a football tournament come before the board and ask for permission.  Mr. Sayer motioned that Director Owens should take up all the equipment after the last game of the season and then reissue the equipment to those players participating on a travel/tournament team.  Bob Frye gave a 2nd.  Vote: 6-0.  Steve Wehunt suggested the By-Laws be amended to allow members to attend the meetings via teleconference or video conference when needed.  Bill Granger mentioned we deal with this issue one person at a time on a case by case basis.  Bob Frye motioned that the By-Laws be amended to add the ability to attend meetings via teleconference or videoconference.  This would be voted on and approved or not approved by the members present at the beginning of each meeting as needed on a case by case basis.  Bill Granger gave a 2nd.  Vote: 6-0.
Director’s report:  Director Owens gave an update on the new football complex.  Steve Wehunt inquired about park signage being included and installed at the entrance of the Elberton Highway Park during this phase of the project.  Director Owens gave a final report on the youth football season.  Director Owens gave a report on the youth basketball program.  Owens also reported on the moving of the basketball goals from the parking lot to the tennis courts close to the building.  Director Owens also gave an update on the Hi-Speed Floor Buffer.
Old Business:   Board Member appointment recommendations.  The applicants are Bob Frye, Lonnie Robinson, Mark White, Christine Alfano, and Bill Granger.  Marshall Sayer motioned to keep the previous board members.  A 2nd was given by Robby Johnson.  Vote: 3-3(For: Marshall Sayer, Bob Frye, & Robby Johnson).
New Business:  Director Owens gave a brief update on the football complex drawing and designs.
Marshall Sayer motioned that the Board not meet in December.  Steve Wehunt gave a 2nd.  Vote: 6-0.

Adjournment: A motion to adjourn was made by Robby Johnson and a 2nd provided by Marshall Sayer.  Vote: 6-0.
Minutes by James A. Owens, CPRP
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